RAISINVILLE TOWNSHIP
DECEMBER 2016
SYNOPSIS

PRESENT: Supervisor Blanchette, Treasurer Meyer, Trustee Henderson, Trustee Woelmer,
Clerk Fetterly

The Raisinville Township Board meeting was opened with the Pledge to the American Flag.

MINUTES: MOTION by Trustee Henderson, SUPPORTED by Trustee Woelmer to approve the
minutes from the November 1%, 2016 meeting. MOTION CARRIED

TREASURER REPORT: MOTION by Trustee Henderson, SUPPORTED by Clerk Fetterly to
approve the treasurer report. MOTION CARRIED.

BUILDING DEPARTMENT REPORT: There were 35 permits issued for the month of
November There were 16 building permits, 4 electrical, 13 mechanical and 1 plumbing for a
total fee of $ 5,187.05

BILLS: MOTION by Treasurer Meyer, SUPPORTED by Trustee Woelmer to approve the bills for
this month. MOTION CARRIED.

OLD BUSINESS: supervisor Blanchette stated that the MCRC completed some ditching work
that the township has been working on for a few years.

NEW BUSINESS: The Township Board discussed setting fees for a performance bond and a
final inspection fee for the Miller Property, per a letter from the Township Planner.

The Township Board met with the MCRC last Thursday to discuss next year's road projects, the
MCRC will be submitting quotes on various projects.

MOTION by Treasure Meyer, SUPPORTED by Clerk Fetterly to re-appoint Tom Woelmer to the
Planning Commission; Keith Henderson, Rick Milner, Mike Sperling, Pat Fetterly (alt) to the
Zoning Board of Appeals; for three year terms, and Dale Sturm, Mary Sawyer, Gary Nowitzke,
Rick Milner {alt) to the Board of Review for two year terms. MOTION CARRIED.

PLANNING COMMISSION: Trustee Woelmer stated that at the November 215 meeting the
Board and Planner discussed the feedback from the Master Plan survey. The next meeting will
be December 211 2016.



LMR: Trustee Henderson stated that the November 215 meeting was canceled. The next
meeting is scheduled for Jan 16% 2017 at 7:00pm to start working on the budget

CITIZEN COMMENT TIME: Kevin Kruskie at 2482 Baldwin Rd wanted to thank the Supervisor for
being persistent and getting the ditch work done on Stewart & Muehleisen Rds.

John Delmotte at 1095 Nieman rd. wanted to stress to the Township Board the poor
communication between the Building Department and the Planning Commission.

BOARD COMMENT TIME: Clerk Fetterly stated that there was a 69% turnout for the November
8t election, and is preparing with the county to work on the Presidential re-count. Supervisor
Blanchette stated that he met with the Monroe Public School Superintendent about an ongoing
problem of parking in the road at the Raisinville elementary school. The Superintendent said he
would try to send a letter to the parents about letting the children ride the bus instead of
picking them up. It was discussed about starting to ticket cars that are parked in and on the
road.

ADJOURNMENT: MOTION by Trustee Henderson SUPPORTED by Trustee Woelmer to adjourn.
MOTION CARRLED.

Brenda Fetterly
Raisinville Township Clerk



